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What's New 
 
 
Squad 4 – The new Squad was placed into service on Sunday, 8 April 2018. This 21st century 
paramedic, firefighting, tech-rescue, and "all-hazards" apparatus is a 2017 Ford F450 four-
wheel-drive, 4-door cab, diesel, body built by Fire One of Mendon.  
 
Squad 2 already received their similar unit in February 2018. These will replace the vans. 
 

 
Capt. Mark Roche, Newton Fire photo 

 
 
New Apparatus – The new Ladder 1 is being built at Pierce and is expected in early August. It 
will be a 2018 Pierce Ascendant. The current Ladder 1 will be reassigned to Ladder 4. Also the 
City Council appropriated $575,000 for a new pumper. 
 

 
 
Bike Team – the CFD Bike Team has been in service for several months now and has been 
used at several events recently. See the write-up further in the newsletter where FF Marrache 
and FF Burke were instrumental in making quick access to an ALS patient at the MIT 
commencement.  



New members – The department hired five new members effective June 24, 2018. They are: 
 

FFOP Stephen M. Ryan Jr. 
FFOP Philip L. Russo 
FFOP Daniel LaPan 

FFOP William E. Tyree 
FFOP Michael J. Matthews 

 
They will spend a week with the training division before starting with their assigned to 
companies. If you see them around, be sure to welcome them!  
 
Firehouse Renovations – The City supported a policy put forth by Mayor Marc McGovern and 
co-sponsored by councilors Mallon & Toomey to improve the living conditions of our eight 
firehouses. The Council is committed to improving our living conditions. Local 30 thanks the 
Cambridge City Council and we look forward to working with the City Council and City Manager 
addressing the long term goal of renovating all eight firehouse. Preliminary estimates show 
$2,000,000 earmarked for work on some of the stations that need rehabbing. More to follow! 
 
 
All Companies Working  
 
March 14, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, 80 Ames Street – fire in wood enclosure on high rise under 
construction.  
 
March 18, 2018 – 1 Alarm, Box 7511, Alewife Brook MBTA station – MBTA personnel called 
for heavy smoke in the station. Trash fire on the tracks closer to Davis Square, Somerville FD 
worked on their end to extinguish the fire.  
 
March 18, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, Box 52, 17 HiIliard Street – caller reported burning smell and 
warm wall behind a clothes dryer. Companies found clothes in a dryer caught fire. 
 
March 19, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, Box 45, Peabody Terrace/10 Akron Street – Companies 
arrived with smoke showing. Upon further investigation, found leaves on fire in a grate on 
ground level next to building.  
 
March 21, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, 928 Mass Ave, Pammy’s Restaurant, Box 436 – ECC 
received calls for a building fire. Ladder 3 arrived, fire on the roof from rooftop unit. Ladders 
opened, up, power was cut and fire extinguished.  
 
March 21, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, Box 7762, 130 CambridgePark Drive – fire alarm sounding, 
on arrival companies found water flow as a result of a sprinkler head on 5th floor, Small fire in 
the apartment, one occupant with burns refused treatment 
 
March 24, 2018 – Water Rescue, Charles River – witnesses saw a person jump from the 
Mass. Ave Bridge. Companies worked with Mass. State Police and Boston. CFD Dive team 
recovered the victim who was removed at the dock.  
 
March 29, 2018 – Mutual Aid, W/F Somerville, Box 33, 17 Dartmouth Street – Engine 5 and 
Ladder 1 responded to Somerville and covered during their W/F 
 



April 1, 2018 – Mutual Aid, W/F Somerville, 47 Fremont Street – Engine 5 and Ladder 1 
covered in Somerville during their W/F.  
 
April 2, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, 55 Essex Street, Box 4241 – tenant reported a fire in their 
apartment on the 4th floor of an 8 story apartment building. Building was evacuated, searches 
conducted while fire knocked down.  
 
April 2, 2018 – Water Rescue, Museum of Science – a motor boat overturned and operator 
had to be pulled from the water at the rear of the Museum of Science 
 
April 8, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, 76 Vassar Street, Box 273 – alarm activation at the location. 
Companies found smoke in the building and filled the assignment. Found a small fire in the 
middle of a lab. Not a dangerous atmosphere.  
 
April 13, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Somerville, 34 Bay State Ave - Rescue 1, HazMat 1, Squad 4, 
and Division 1 mutual aid to Somerville for a hazardous materials condition 
 
April 20, 2018 – Working Fire, Box 29, 165 Tremont Street – rear porch fire required lines to 
be stretched by Engine 5 and Engine 2. A box was struck by Somerville Fire Alarm also.  
 
April 29, 2018 – Gas Leak, 555 Tech Square, Draper Labs – A tent spike pierced a gas line 
near the building. Building evacuated, air levels checked until Eversource could turn off the leak 
 
May 2, 2018 – 2nd Alarm, 1815 Mass Ave, Lesley University – fire in food court. Engine 4 
stretched a line and Ladder 4 forced entry through roll up security gate. Sprinklers were 
working, but one closest to fire failed.  
 
May 2, 2018 – 1 Alarm, 158 Prospect Street, Box 285 – Koreana Restaurant had a fire in an 
air handling unit on roof. On arrival, Engine 2 found employees on roof trying to extinguish fire.  
 
May 2, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Somerville, Box 252, 269 Washington Street,  2nd Alarm – 
Engine 5, Ladder 1, Engine 4, Squad 2 and Division 1 responded to their fire.  
 
May 2, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Chelsea, 6th Alarm 10 John Street – Engine 5, Engine 4, Squad 2 
and Division 1 responded to a fire in three 3 deckers.  
 
May 3, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Belmont – Ladder 1 covered at Belmont Headquarters during an 
extended incident.  
 
May 3, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, 253 Elm Street, Box 291 – a shed fire in the backyard was ignited 
by a nearby gas grill. Owner attempted to extinguish the fire with a garden hose.  
 
May 4, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Arlington, 2nd alarm, 434 Mass Ave – Engine 4, Squad 4 and 
Division 1 responded to the fire.  
 
May 5, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Somerville,  Box 751, 3rd Alarm, 11 Teele Ave – Engine 4, Engine 
5, Ladder 1 and Squad 4 responded to a fire in a 2-1/2 story wood-frame residence 
 
May 6, 2018 – Motor Vehicle Accident, Alewife Brook Parkway @ Route 2 – single car 
accident with driver in cardiac arrest 
 



May 8, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, 1 Gerrys Landing Road, Box 563 – an outside fire extended to 
the building at the Buckingham, Brown and Nichols Boathouse.  
 
May 12, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Boston, 1210 VFW Parkway, Box 2883 – Three Cambridge 
engines covered in Boston during their 6 alarm fire. Engine 2 covered Engine 33, Engine 5 
covered Engine 10 and Engine 9 covered Engine 7. At the time of this fire, Boston also struck 
Box 1741 for 2 Alarms on Groom Street for a multi-story brick apartment with people in 
windows. Both boxes were in Division 2. 
 
May 15, 2018 – Haz Mat, 21 Ames Street – Leaking CO2 cylinders on 12 floor of MIT building. 
Companies entered with PPE and stopped leak. Gas was not sufficient to displace oxygen 
levels.  
 
May 18, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, 799 Main Street, Box 275 – fire in a rooftop HVAC unit on the 
roof of Bertucci’s 
 
June 1, 2018 – Medical/Haz Mat, 35 Quincy Street – a worker was injured during asbestos 
abatement. Members had to enter the building wearing PPE and respiratory protection.  
 
June 2, 2018 – 1 Alarm Fire, Box 7111, 1899 Mass. Ave, Porter Square MBTA station – Fire 
on the tracks outside the outbound platform. 125-150 passengers had to be evacuated from the 
station.  
 
June 6, 2018 – W/F, 11 Russell Street, Box 72 – Engine 4, Squad 4 arrived and investigated 
odor of smoke in rear of building. Found fire in interior partition on 2nd floor. A Somerville FF 
(responding on the line box), was injured and suffered a leg injury. 
 
June 8, 2018 – Water Rescue, Charles River at River Street – overturned boat in the Charles 
River. Local rowing outfit removed the party from the water. Boston and Cambridge responded.  
 
June 10, 2018 – Water Rescue – Mass. Ave at Memorial Drive – Engine 2 and Ladder 3 
removed a victim out of the water and treated for hypothermia.  
 
June 10, 2018 – Medical Assist, Washington Elms – a 9 year old child was bit in the face by 
a dog 
 
June 10, 2018 – Car Fire, Box 195, Gore Street @ Rufo Road – Call for a car fire next to the 
building. Division 1 found a car on fire in the parking lot, not next to building. Companies 
engaged in extinguishment and response downgraded.  
 
June 11, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Belmont, 655 Trapelo Road, Box 4655 – Ladder 1 covered 
during their fire in an apartment building 
 
June 11, 2018 – Car Fires, Brattle St. at Fresh Pond Pkwy - 2 cars on fire, Engines 9 and 8, 
Ladder 4, and Division 1 responded. (group 3) 
 
June 12, 2018 – Mutual Aid, Somerville, W/F, Box 72, 102 Conwell Ave - fire on rear 
porches, Engine 4 covered Somerville Engine 2 and Ladder 1 covered Somerville Ladder 3 
 
June 14, 2018 – Motor Vehicle Collision, Mass. Ave @ Vassar Street – car struck the 
memorial to MIT Police Officer Sean Collier doing significant damage.  



 

Firefighter Memorial Sunday 

Firefighters Memorial Sunday is a statewide day of recognition that is always held on the 

second Sunday in June. This year it will be Sunday, June 10, 2018.  
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Retirees pose at Memorial Sunday.  
 
July 4th 
 
With July 4th right around the corner, we thought it was important to share some display tips for 
our Nation’s flag. We see improper displays more and more frequently which show a disrespect 
for “the colors.” (Non-intentional, but a disrespect nonetheless.) Here are some of the more 
frequent mistakes:  
 

 



 

 
 
 
Uniform patches: 
The regulation states that when authorized for application to the proper uniform the American 
flag patch is to be worn, right or left shoulder, so that “the star field faces forward, or to the flag’s 
own right. When worn in this manner, the flag is facing to the observer’s right, and gives the 
effect of the flag flying in the breeze as the wearer moves forward. The appropriate replica for 
the right shoulder sleeve is identified as the ‘reverse side flag’.” 
 

 
Information and photos from usflag.org 



Congratulations 
 

 
In the last issue, we congratulated Local 30 on their 100th anniversary. Cambridge Fire also 
celebrated the formation of the department on March 17, 1832 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Congratulations to the Stoneham High School Varsity Hockey team who advanced to the Finals 
and played Boston Latin on March 11, 2018. They won 2-1 and they played for the MIAA 
Championship at Boston Garden on March 18. Two players on the team have connections to 
the CFD – Nate Landry, son of Lt. Steve Landry; Engine Co. No. 4 and Nick Feliciano, son of 
FF Rick Feliciano: Ladder Co. No. 2. Nick scored the go- ahead goal to lift them over Boston 
Latin. The Spartans dedicated this season to one of their teammates, James Luti who took his 
life earlier in the season. Unfortunately, Stoneham lost 4-3 in overtime, but it was a hard fought 
season and one you will remember for the rest of your lives. There is nothing to be ashamed 
about. Congratulations on making it to the championship!  
 
Congratulations to Lt. Steve Cappucio and his wife on the birth of their son, Owen Anthony in 
April 2018.  
 
Congratulations to the Cambridge Hockey team, who won the Championship game in the 
Metro Fire Hockey Tournament on April 15, 2018. They played a great team in Arlington Fire but 
won with a score of 4-2 to become repeat champions. Great job men! 
 

 
Photo by CFD Hockey Team 

 

 
 
 



Congratulations to all the City employees honored at the 2018 Outstanding City Employee 
Awards on Friday, May 11, 2018, One of those special employees was our own Melinda 
Camara, Fiscal Manager, Fire Department. Congratulations Melinda! 
 
Congratulations to Glenn Turner; Tech Services, (radio call sign C-18) on his retirement. 
Members attended a party for him on May 31, 2018 at headquarters. Glenn was always 
dedicated to the fire department and we wish him well as he moves on to future endeavors.  
 
Please see Glenn’s message to the department later in this issue! 
 

 
Photo J. Gelinas 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Congratulations to Bike Squad members Firefighters Jeremy Marrache & Shawn Burke who 
responded to a cardiac arrest call during the MIT Commencement. Of the many units on detail 
there, they arrived on location first, immediately started treatment, and the patient was saved 
due to the efforts of all involved - a good outcome and job well done by all. 

 

 
Photo DFC Cahill, CFD photos 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Local 30  
 

 
 



Retirees 
 
This may be old news, but one night in the firehouse, we noticed a familiar face on the 
television, Lt. Chet McCarthy; Engine 9 Retired and his wife Gail were featured on an episode 
of “My Lottery Dream Home” on HGTV. They were looking for a new house. We believe the 
original episode aired in the Fall of 2017 but the episode is still available on demand.   
 
If you’d like to watch it, you can search for the episode titled “My Lottery Dream Home”, Season 
3, Episode 9 Titled “Gail and Chet.” Congratulations guys! 
 
Deputy Fire Chief Ralph Chapman: Retired shared a photo of him and Mrs. Mary Scott, wife of 
Retired Chief Thomas V. Scott. Mrs. Scott resides at Youville Place in Lexington. 
 

 
Photo by R. Chapman 

 

 
 
 



 
Photo Lt. Steve Landry 

 
They say every kid wants to be a firefighter and once a firefighter, always a firefighter! Capt. 
Steve Boyle; Retired shows his grandchildren how it’s done at the Science Festival in April 
2018.  



 
Photo S. Landry 

 
Rumor has it that these initials were painted on a fence post in the park at Broadway and 

Norfolk Street around 1970 by a retired member who will remain anonymous for now. That must 
have been some great paint!  
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FF Jim Bergin; Retired and son at Memorial Day Ceremony in May 2018 

 
 
 
 



Bill Noonan, Boston Fire; Retired caught a retiree and active CFD member in his camera lens 
during the PFFM Convention in Boston in mid-June 2018. Proof, you can take them out of the 
job, but you can’t take the job out of them!  
 

 
B. Noonan photo 

 
 

L-R, Joe Cantalupa; Medford FD; Retired, John Dwyer; Worcester FD, FF Spike Lawless’ 
Cambridge FD; Retired and FF Jack Shinkwin; Aide to Div. 2 

 

 
 

B. Noonan photo 

  



We NEED your input!  We continually try to reach out to the retired members of the job and 
emphasize that you are always part of the CFD family. Since we don’t hear from too many, but 
know that many do read this newsletter, we will try to make it easier to share some of your 
“post-CFD” activities.  
 
While looking back through the archives, we noticed a similar plea back in 1995 and again 
2016. Co-Editors B. Gover and M. Morrissey were looking for the same feedback. Maybe if 
retirees had an idea what we were looking for, they would be more apt to share? 
 
1. Name 
2. Years served 
3. Companies served on 
4. Most memorable moment 
5. Funniest stories 
6. What you have done since retiring 

7. Children & grandchildren’s  
accomplishments 

8. What you most enjoyed about the job 
9. What you miss most about the job 
10. Photos (#10 is my contribution with 
email making it so much easier) 

 
Please send all info to FF Howie Smith at hsmith@cambridgefire.org, or if you aren’t 
computer savvy, mail: 
Cambridge Fire Department 
2029 Mass Ave 
Cambridge, MA 02138 
c/o FF Howie Smith, Engine 4, Group 2 
 
 
Time Capsule 
  
Porter Square circa late 1970’s early 1980’s. Looks like MBTA station being built. Looking from 

Mass. Ave towards Harvard Square. Somerville Ave to left.  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 



FFOP’s 

 
We have had a lot of new Firefighters start with the department recently. In an effort to let others 
outside their assigned companies try and get to know them we wanted to share some 
questionnaires they filled out. Unfortunately, we don’t have room to share them all so we chose 
some at random. We will attempt to share some more in the next issue. Good luck men! 
 

 



  
 

 

 
 



 
 



 
 
 

 
 



Signal 10-15 
 
 

Special Signal 10-15 The Chief of Department regrets to announce the passing of  
 

Firefighter Edward G. MacAskill; Ladder Co. 4-Retired  
 
 

 
 

Firefighter MacAskill was appointed to the Cambridge Police Department on May 16, 1966 
He was appointed to the Cambridge Fire Department on March 4, 1973 

He retired on July 13, 1994 
He was 80 years of age 

  
Firefighter MacAskill was a Veteran of the United States Air Force 
_____________________________________________________ 

 
Special Signal 10-15 The Chief of Department regrets to announce the passing of  

 
Firefighter Lawrence A. Kuhn; Engine Co. 1 –Retired 

 
 

 
 

Firefighter Kuhn was appointed September 10, 1961 
He retired July 3, 2000 

 
He was a Veteran of the United States Army Korean Conflict 

Firefighter Kuhn was 82 years of age 



 
 

Special Signal 10-15 The Chief of Department regrets to announce the passing of 
 

Firefighter Robert J. McNamara; Engine Co. 3-Retired 
 

 
 

Firefighter McNamara was appointed May 20, 1962 and retired December 31, 1999 
He was a Veteran of the United States Army 

He was 83 years of age. 
 

_____________________________________________________ 
 
  
 

Special Signal 10-15 The Chief of Department regrets to announce the passing of  
 

Firefighter Edmund J. Friel; Engine Co. 4-Retired  
 

 
 

Firefighter Friel was appointed March 17, 1985 
He retired October 6, 2013 

 
He was a Veteran of the United States Air Force 

He was 66 years of age 
 
 
 
 

 



Condolences to: 
 

Deputy Chief Brian Gover; EPAC Office on the passing of his Father, 
Acting Chief Engineer John F. Gover, Jr. 

Somerville Fire Department-Retired 
Chief Gover was also the Uncle of Deputy Chief John Cotter; Division 2 

 

 
 

Firefighter William “Bumper” Sullivan; Engine 9-Retired on the passing of his Brother,  
Mr. John Sullivan in March 2018 

 
Mr. Sullivan was also the Uncle of Firefighter Patrick Sullivan; Ladder Co. 3 

 
 

Firefighter Daniel Harrington; Engine 6-Retired on the passing of his Brother, 
Mr. Robert P. Harrington 

Also the brother of the Late Firefighter James Harrington; Engine Co. 9 
 
 

Captain William Brathwaite, Jr.; Ladder Co. No. 4, on the passing of his Father,  
Mr. William Brathwaite, Sr. 

  
It is with deepest regret and sorrow to report the line-of-duty death of Fire Fighter Thomas 
Cannon, IAFF District 3, Local 848, Attleboro, MA. Brother Cannon, 63, passed away from 

cardiac arrest on May 14, 2018. 
 

The family of the late Retired Lieutenant Joseph Keohane on the passing of his Daughter, 
Carol R. Segal 

  
Firefighter Francis O’Grady; Aide to Division 1-Retired on the passing of his Brother,  

Mr. William K. O’Grady in May 2018 
 
 

 Firefighter Harold Rosenberger; Aide to Division 1-Retired on the passing of his Brother, 
Mr. Henry J. Rosenberger, also the Uncle to  

Firefighter George Vendetti; Engine 6-Retired 
  

To the family and friends of late Retired Firefighter William Hunter on the passing of his Wife, 
Mrs. Lois Hunter 

  
Firefighter Stephen Burke; Ladder Co. 4-Retired on the passing of his Daughter,  

Mrs. Jaclyn M. DaSilva 
  



Lieutenant Steven Brown; Technical Services Division on the passing of his Father, 
Mr. Charles Brown 

 
Condolences to the Family, Friends and members of Boston Local 718 on the passing of 

Boston Fire Captain Rick Connelly; Engine 10- Retired. Rick was an instructor at the Mass. 
Fire Academy for many years and a good friend of the Cambridge Department and fire service.  

 

 
  
 
Harold Brown, longtime friend and enthusiast of the Cambridge Fire Department, recently 
passed away at the Cambridge Rehabilitation and Nursing Center. Before his passing, Harold 
was regaling the staff with stories about his time buffing at the many firehouses in Cambridge. 
 
 
Quotes of the Day 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 



Through the Lantern Lens                                                                     

    Through the Lantern Lens                                 by Mose Humphrey         
 
Nothing fancy this issue, just some old fire badges related to the Cambridge Department from 
the collection of FF H. Smith; Engine 4.  
 

 
 

Cambridge FD Badge from the horse drawn steamer era.  
 

 
 

This “badge” would allow press and other important officials past police lines at fires. Remember 
back in the day, large fires would bring out throngs of onlookers and police were required to 

keep everyone back and safe. Chief James Casey served from 1917-1933 



 
 
 

 
 

This badge was from the fire brigade that protected the Air Force Research Center, which later 
became a part of MIT.  

 
 
 

 
 

The Red Jacket Firemen’s Association was a social club and also owned a hand-tub, competing 
in shows all over New England.  

 
 
 
 
 



Lafayette Square Challenge Coins 
 
The Lafayette Square firehouse, along with Ladder Company 3, will celebrate their 125th 
anniversary in 2019. The members currently assigned here are working to plan a reunion for 
CFD members, past and present, and their families. A limited edition challenge coin has been 
produced to kick off fund raising for this milestone event. The coins are numbered 1-303. If you 
would like to reserve a coin with your badge number please contact Captain Lowe or FF 
Lawson in Group 4. The cost is $10. 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Sign at the Barnstable County Training Academy on Cape Cod, MA 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Out and About 
   

 

 
Photo E Morrissey III 

 

Lafayette Square companies training at Magazine Beach in June 2018 
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City Manager Louis DePasquale with Ladder 1 at the Memorial Day Ceremony in May 2018.  

L-R, FF Ed Fales, FF Dave Croak, City Manager DePasquale, Lt. Mike Francis and FF Ted 
DesRoches 



Cameron Smith, son of FF Howie Smith; Engine 4 was featured in a story on Fox25 news in 
June 2018 as he is set to become a 5th generation firefighter.  
 
DANVERS, Mass. - A Danvers High School graduate will be following in the footsteps of the 
four generations that came before him by becoming a firefighter. 
 
Cameron Smith comes from a long line of firefighters, starting with his great-great-grandfather. 
Smith is now set to become the fifth generation of firefighters in his family. 
 
“It’s something my family’s been a part of for years and years and I’m excited to finally become 
part of something that they’ve been doing,” said Smith. 
 
Smith says he’s always been inspired by the firemen in his family and growing up he was sure 
he wanted to be a hero, too. 
 

 
Photo courtesy Fox25 

 
L-R, FF Howie Smith; Engine 4, son Cameron (with new leather helmet) and Captain Howard 
Smith; Wareham Fire Dept. Retired.  
 
“There was never any doubt that he wanted to be a fireman, wearing the outfits, stealing my 
clothes,” said Smith’s father, Howie.  
 
While his family knew all along Smith was destined to carry on his family’s legacy, the 
workplace environment has changed as the risks he’ll face are much more different than those 
of past generations. 
 
“Now, let’s face it, with drugs and other stuff it’s a whole different world,” said Smith. “We have 
terrorism and stuff that I never considered when I joined the job with the fire department. We 
have bulletproof vest on the fire apparatus now, I never imagined that 10 years ago.” 



 
Nevertheless, the patriarchs of the Smith family couldn’t be prouder, not just because of his 
drive to serve his community but also the work he’s put into getting to where he wants to be. 
 

 
Photo provided 

 
Smith was one of just 20 candidates accepted to a residency program while he gets his fire 
science degree from Southern Maine Community College.  
 
Throughout his college career, Smith will be working and living in a firehouse in Cumberland, 
Maine, protecting lives while he earns his diploma. 
 
“I’m just very proud, I’ve watched him grow up its always been something in the back of his 
mind he’s always said he wanted to be and now he’s pursuing that,” said his grandfather.  “I just 
wish him the best of luck.” 
 
For Smith, it’s a dream come true to be able to carry on the family tradition. 
 
“They’re like mentors to me, they’re my idols, I always grew up visiting them at the firehouse, as 
long as I can remember. I was that little kid who wanted to be like dad and grandpa,” said Smith. 
 
The program Smith is enrolled in will complete his entry-level training. Then, he will go on to 
learn about hazardous materials, drones and new technology used in firefighting. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



From the Archives 
 
Anyone who has ever been on the third floor of Headquarters at 491 Broadway has seen the 
mural on the wall of what is now the fitness area. This mural was discussed in a previous 
Feederline issue - Issue 79 (in 2016) as follows: 
 
There is a large mural on the wall in the current fitness room on the 3rd floor at fire 
headquarters. It was painted by Cambridge FF Ed Bradshaw. FF Bradshaw also did gold leaf 
and lettering work.  
 
According to Deputy Chief Ralph Chapman; Retired: “Bradshaw was on LHD (light house 
duty) and it was around 1934 shortly after Headquarters was opened. It was in this era that 
Seagrave Pump's 5 and 8 were delivered. Shortly thereafter Ladder 4 - tractor with 85' wooden 
aerial hydraulically raised was delivered by Pirsch.” 
 
Journal entries from the Rescue Company on Tuesday March 7, 1939 read “Pvt Bradshaw 
detailed to paint shop”. 
 
 

 
     H Smith photo 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



We recently discovered an older photo that we believe to be the artist who painted the mural in 
the Leslie Jones Photo Collection at the Boston Public Library. Not only an artist, but a 
firefighter!  
 

 
Leslie Jones Collection 

 
 
We guess that history reveals itself on its own timeframe. 
 
There are many old, interesting photos in the Leslie Jones Collection of the Boston Public 
Library online of the Boston and Cambridge area. Great way to waste time!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Lt. Mike Travers Sr; Headquarters shared the following photo taken by his late brother at a 
parade in Boston in 1962. Driving Ladder 3 is his Dad, FF Harold Travers (also grandfather to 
Lt. Mike Travers. Officer is Danny Burke 
 

 
Photo provided 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Throwback cover from Feederline dated AUGUST 1994. 
 

 
 



 
 
Stats and Fires – Thanks to Information Specialist and Retired DFC J. Gelinas for providing 
the statistics as always! 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



New Hires, Transfers, Promotions & Retirements 
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Letters 
 
 
The following note was received in March following a fire at 50 Follen Street on 5 March, 2018: 
 

 



The following letter was received on March 21, 2018: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The following note was received on May 10, 2018: 
 
 

 
 



The following note was received on June 4, 2018: 
 
Hi Everyone, 
 
As I begin my final week of employment here at the City of Cambridge, I wanted to make sure I 
got this note out to you all. 
 
It’s been an honor and pleasure to serve you all in my role here. I’ve always admired what you 
do for your work in our City as “Cambridge’s Bravest”. You accepted me into your fire family and 
treated me as an equal and I am thankful for the time I was able to spend with you. I can say 
that I’ve been involved in some amazing things during my work here in the City and learned a 
lot. Thanks for trusting me with an important part of your job and I hope you know I have always 
taken it very seriously. 
  
I wish you all the best and I hope I will see you again! 
 
Stay safe, 
 
 
Glenn Turner | Wireless Telecommunications Manager 
Public Safety Information Technology 
 
 
Editor Note: We wish Glenn all the best as he moves on! He will be missed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The following letter was received in June 2018: 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Training 
 

 
H Smith photo 

 
Just a reminder that there are many options for moving hose up stairways. A rope bag dropped 
out an upper window or down the opening of stairs (as shown) when available will shorten the 

amount of hose line needed to access upper floors!  
 
 

This building is a Harvard building in Engine 1’s district. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Safety – Building Construction 
 
We all may be familiar with brick veneer in regards to building construction – a faux finish that 
looks much like real bricks that can confuse us during size-up. Recently, someone noticed this 
finish at Harvard University building in a mechanical room.  
 
The first photo looks much like concrete block construction but is actually a veneer. You can 
make out the thin veneer in the 2nd photo.  
 
There is a slim chance that a concrete wall would need to be breached, but if it did, there is a 
very thick slab of poured concrete on the other side that would prevent any breaching. This was 
a new one on us and just worth the share!  
 

 
 



 
 
 
From the Tailboard… 
 

 



 
Acting Chief Mahoney found this colored photo of a 1918 American LaFrance Steamer in the 
2018 New Jersey Fire Museum Calendar. It originally belonged to Ladder 1 as seen in these 
older photos.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 



Social Media 
 
As always, a regular reminder that Cambridge Fire is also on Facebook and Twitter 

 
Twitter handle is @CambridgeMAFire 

 
Facebook handle is www.facebook.com/CambridgeMAFire@CambridgeMAFire 
 

 
Instagram handle is https://www.instagram.com/cambridgemafiredepartment/ 

 
 

 
Information 
    Please submit any information, photographs, or narratives for inclusion in the 
Company Journal to hsmith@cambridgefire.org or Hmaxims@gmail.com 
  
E-mail list 
    If any retirees or friends of the Cambridge Fire Department wish to be added to the 
Company Journal e-mail list, send us the e-mail address! 
  
Websites  
    Visit the Cambridge Fire Department website at www.Cambridgefire.org 
  
    Check out Cambridge Firefighters Local 30's website at 
http://www.cambridgelocal30.org/ 
  
    Visit the Cambridge Retirement Board website at 
http://www.cambridgeretirementma.gov/index.asp 

 
  

 
 
  

REMEMBER THE MEN AND WOMEN SERVING IN OUR ARMED 
SERVICES THROUGHOUT THE WORLD.  

THEY ARE PROTECTING OUR COUNTRY, OUR LIBERTY, AND OUR 
FREEDOM. 

THANK OUR VETERANS!  
  



  
 

  
  

 
  
  

Brothers and Sisters, 
STAY BRAVE! 

STAY VIGILANT! 
STAY SAFE! 
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